Northern Virginia Chapter, VCOC- MOAA
4th Quarter Report
October 1, 2023 to December 31, 2023
I. Membership:    
As of 31 December 2023:  67 Regular Members, 9 Surviving Spouses, 1 Honorary member.  We have lost several members due to moves or failure to renew.

II. Highlight of Chapter Events for the quarter:
We are currently meeting in person again, but our attendance is still low. For our December meeting we attended the Holiday Concert of the US Air Force Band at DAR Constitution Hall on Sat., 9 Dec.  

III. Legislative events for the quarter:  Col Monti Zimmerman continues to do an outstanding job representing and lobbying for our military and veteran benefits in the Commonwealth.

IV. Significant events:   Because of our low attendance at monthly meetings, we are meeting quarterly.  Our next scheduled meeting is 13 March 2024.  
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